
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
With this being the final 
edition of Gannawarra  
News for 2023, I would 
like to wish you all a  
Merry Christmas and a  
Happy New Year.  
Please continue to  
support our local businesses during this 
busy period and take the time to attend 
one of the many local events planned for 
the Christmas/New Year period. 
I also hope 2024 is a safe and  
prosperous year for you, your family and 
the whole Gannawarra community. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Ross Stanton 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be held on 
Wednesday, 20 December at the Kerang 
Senior Citizens Centre, starting at 6pm. A 
recording will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 
24 hours after this meeting. 
Residents can submit questions to Council 
for consideration during Question Time by 
completing a form at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime by 5pm 
the day before each meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

CONNECTING WITH COUNCIL 
DURING THE HOLIDAY PERIOD 
Residents can keep connected with 
Council during the Christmas/New Year 
period in the following ways: 
• You can report any issues that 

require further investigation by 
visiting www.gsc.vic.gov.au/request 
at any time. 

• Any emergencies can be reported to 
0409 022 920. 

• Follow Council’s Facebook page – 
www.facebook.com/gannawarra - 
which will promote changes to 
service arrangements, swimming 
pool opening hours and other key 
messages. 

 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT 
PLANNING COMMITTEE  
The Gannawarra Municipal Emergency 
Management Planning Committee is 
seeking a resident to fill a community 
member position vacancy. 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/emergency  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
• Senior Civil Project Officer – Permanent 

full-time 
• Technical Officer – Permanent full-time 
• Finance Officer – Permanent full-time 
• Swim Instructor – Casual, school terms 

only 
• Outdoor Pool Lifeguards – Casual 
• Kindergarten Teacher – Casual 
• Early Childhood Educator – Casual 

positions available 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 20 DECEMBER 
COHUNA (10.30am – 12 noon) 
KERANG (4pm – 5.30pm) 
NOTE:  Bookings are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  For more 
details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/immunisation 
 

SIGN UP FOR COUNCIL NEWS 
Would you like the latest news from Council 
delivered to your inbox? 
If so, please visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/news  
and click on the “Sign up for the latest news 
by email” link. 
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BIG SUMMER READ IS BACK 
The Gannawarra Library Service’s Big 
Summer Read program is underway, with 
children aged 0-18 years able to win some 
great prizes. 
For more information, visit your local 
library branch or click on the Events and 
Programs heading at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/libraries 
 

 

GANNAWARRA FLOOD 
REFLECTIONS EXHIBITION 
Premiering at Kerang’s Sir John Gorton 
Library in March 2024, the Gannawarra 
Flood Reflections Exhibition will showcase 
photo and drone footage from the 
October-December 2022 floods, as well as 
digital media pieces, art, poetry and 
stories from this event. 
If you would like to add your materials, 
please click on the Gannawarra Flood 
Reflections Exhibition heading at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/floods or complete a 
submission form available at one of 
Council’s Customer Service Centres. 

 

Merry Christmas 
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